
Issue 107 – September 2021 – Town Council Newsletter
www.hessletowncouncil.gov.uk – Facebook/Hessle Hub (HU13)

Page 6Page 6

Page 6Page 6

Page 5Page 5

INSIDE THIS EDITION...
INSIDE THIS EDITION...

Page 8Page 8

...PLUS SO MUCH MORE!...PLUS SO MUCH MORE!

Tower Hill
Memorial Park
Tower Hill
Memorial Park
We have £80k of
developers money to spend -
Let us have your ideas

We have £80k of
developers money to spend -
Let us have your ideas

Dog Fouling - Pick it up & Bin itDog Fouling - Pick it up & Bin it Page 11Page 11

3 Charities
2 Coasts, 1 Day

Humber Bridge Sportive/
P.A.U.L. For Brain Recovery

HESSLE TOWN
COUNCIL
UPDATES

HESSLE

SCARECROW

TRAIL

HESSLE

SCARECROW

TRAIL



Hessle West Open Gardens UpdateHessle West Open Gardens Update

Customers in East Riding of Yorkshire
among Britain’s top energy switchers
Customers in East Riding of Yorkshire
among Britain’s top energy switchers

Because of the rapid and alarming increase in 
COVID cases locally we have decided NOT to 
proceed with Hessle West Open Gardens 
provisionally arranged for Sunday 12th 
September 2021.

We appreciate that this  wil l  be a 
disappointment to many people locally, but 
the health and well being of both our 
gardeners and visitors has been paramount in 
reaching our decision not to open this year.

Let us hope that we will be able to welcome 
you all into our gardens again in Spring 2022

Anne & Derek Haines and Edwin Benton
Joint Co-ordinators. 

Customers in the East Riding of Yorkshire are among Great Britain's top energy switchers, with 
one in four of them changing their supplier in 2020, new figures have revealed.   

The figures, published by Energy UK's Energy Switch Guarantee, show that the East Riding of 
Yorkshire is second in a table of the top areas in Great Britain for the most energy switching 
activity last year.

The local authority rankings are ordered by the percentage of properties that switched 
electricity supplier between January and December 2020.      

Last year, East Riding of Yorkshire Council's YORSwitch scheme switched 5,234 households, 
saving East Riding residents more than £1million.   

Since the scheme began in 2013, YORSwitch has helped more than 36,000 households switch 
their energy tariffs, with savings of over £7.6 million.   

The YORSwitch round opens for registrations on Tuesday 3 August, with an auction held 
between suppliers on Tuesday 12 October, then with the opportunity to switch to the winning 
supplier, until late November 2021. 

Councillor Chris Matthews, portfolio holder for environment and climate change at East Riding 
of Yorkshire Council, said: “Residents still have time to register for the latest YORSwitch round. 
Now is the best time to fix your energy tariff. Switching through YORSwitch, to the winning 
supplier which is Shell Energy, is expected to save residents money in the long term.” 

To register for the latest YORSwitch auction, visit www.eastriding.gov.uk/yorswitch or, 
alternatively, call 01482 393939. 
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DAVE CRAWSHAW
Roofing Specialist

1st for high quality roofing!

• New Roofs • Gutters • Roof Repairs

• PVCu Fascias • Flat Roofs • Fibreglass Roofs

• Loft Conversions • Insurance Work • All Work Guaranteed

• Over 35 Years Experience

– Beat any genuine quote on new roofs – 

CALL NOW FOR A FREE QUOTATION

DAVE/SERENA - 01482 646307/07966 412561
23 Northfield Avenue, Hessle, HU13 9DJ

TW
BLACK
PLUMBING &

HEATING

FREE ESTIMATES

T: (01482) 633158

M: 07811 675483

Thursdays 10am - 11am
Town Hall, Hessle, HU13 0RR

Fridays 7pm - 8pm
Church Hall, Hessle, HU13 0AD

Contact: Norah (01482) 649219
£3 per session

All resuming
Sept 21

3 Charities, 2 Coasts, 1 Day

Humber Bridge Sportive/P.A.U.L. For Brain Recovery

For the 2nd year running we were unable to hold the Humber Bridge Sportive, and consequently, our 
charities again missed out on an estimated £20,000. In an attempt to salvage something from the 
disappointing cancellation, I had what I thought was an excellent fundraising idea - to ride from 
Morecambe to Bridlington, otherwise known as the Way of The Roses. What's more, I reckoned it 
would be more of a challenge to ride the 170 miles in 1 day  fool!! As reality began to bite, the 
enormity of the challenge started to take on worrying proportions!

Co-founder of the HBS and cycling 
guru, Andy Cawley, signed up/had 
his arm twisted for the ride; we 
were also joined by Paul Spence, a 
man who can never say no to a 
challenge, together with another 
4 intrepid/mad - take your pick  
cyclists! Our aim was to split the 
monies raised 3 ways:- P.A.U.L for 
Brain Recovery, Macmillan Cancer 
Care in Yorkshire, and Emmaus 
Hull.

170 miles and over 9,000 feet of 
elevation was unchartered 
territory for most of us, but spurred on by the 
fear of not accomplishing what we had set out to 
do, and motivated by a terrific spirit within the 
group, not forgetting our support drivers, Paul 
and Jim, we rolled onto the North Promenade in 
Brid having spent a total of 11 hours 1 minute on 
the bike, consumed an outrageous number of 
calories, and suffered not 1 single puncture!

I'll be extremely careful in future to keep 
ridiculous ideas to myself, but nonetheless, 
thanks to the generosity of the local business 
community, the amazing support 
of friends and family, this ride 
generated a whopping £6,600, 
which for sure made the sweat, 
tears, and some blood, all 
worthwhile!! We are looking 
forward to presenting our 
charities with the proceeds, and 
can be sure that the money will 
be put to good use as they 
continue to do amazing work 
within our community.

Ian / Andy / Paul
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HESSLE TOWN COUNCIL
UPDATES

Tower Hill Memorial Park
The Town Council are progressing towards a 
hand over of management of this green space 
from East Riding of Yorkshire Council. We are 
working closely with interested parties 
including the Hessle branch of the Royal British 
Legion. If you have any ideas for the park or 
interested in joining the working party please 
contact the Town Council on:

htc@hessletown.karoo.co.uk

or telephone 01482 648566.

East Riding of Yorkshire Community Tree Grant
 following the success of last year’s application the Town Council will be applying for another grant - if 
successful, the funding will be used to plant trees in Hessle. The decision on suitable areas is made in 
conjunction with ERYC officers and it is hoped that re-planting will go some way to replace the trees which 
have been lost through development. 

Litterati Group
The Town Council have provided the Litterati group with stickers which are placed on the bags of litter 
members have collected. Upon collection this makes them clearly identifiable to ERYC, which then helps 
them identify bags which have been fly tipped and require further investigation by Street scene 
Enforcement. 

Litter Bins
 The Council continue to fund the purchase and installation of litter bins, 32 having been installed over the 
last 6 years.If you have any suggested locations please email htc@hessletown.karoo.co.uk and these will 
be considered by the Environment & Opens Spaces Committee. 

Floral Displays
Over the coming months the Town Council will be looking at expanding the floral displays in the Town, 
with the installation of new planters. 

Flag Pole
Due to damage, the Town Council have replaced the flag pole in the Square. 

Website and Notice Boards
The newly developed Town Council website is now up and running and being updated on a regular basis. 
We are able to include much more information on Community groups and events so, if you have any 
information you’d like including please email htc@hessletown.karoo.co.uk. We have a couple of newly 
refurbished notice boards, Swanland Road, Cemetery Corner and Norhtholme Road the council will be 
looking to replace or refurbish most of the remaining boards over the coming years.

Hessle Market
Sadly the pandemic put an end to the market, however the Town Council are working with partners to 
bring this back. 

Poppy Display

 A very big thank you to all of you who have been busy 
knitting poppies for our display, we have over a 1000 
poppies, which over the next couple of months will be 
attached to the netting which will then be installed outside 
the Town Hall for the period of Remembrance. We would 
like to pass on special thanks to Margaret Joy and Mrs Joyce 
Watkinson who have worked tirelessly producing poppies 
for us.

Margaret has knitted a whopping 470 poppies and Joyce has 
been busy filling her days in isolation, following a period of 
hospitalisation by knitting for us. We understand from 
speaking to residents that this project has been a welcome 
distraction over the last 16 months and has helped many 
people get through the periods of lockdown and isolation

 It is hoped that this installation will be on display outside the 
Town Hall from the beginning of November. 

Chairman's Awards 2020

The ladies from the Epilepsy Shop, Mrs Dawn Bullock and 
Mrs Diane Wharram have finally received their ‘real’ award 
from the Chair of the East Riding of Yorkshire Council. Well 
done ladies
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Dates For Your DiaryDates For Your DiaryDates For Your DiaryDates For Your Diary
OLDER PEOPLE’S PARTNERSHIP EVENT TOWN HALL

CHRISTMAS LIGHTS SWITCH ON EVENT

QUEEN'S PLATINUM JUBILEE CELEBRATION

HUMBER BRIDGE SOAPBOX DERBY 2021/2022

HESSLE SPORTING SPONSORED WALK AND GALA

Wednesday, 29th September 2021
Brings activities for older people together to help support their physical and mental wellbeing for 

more information email info@olderpeoplespartnership.org.uk or telephone  07976 607058.

Friday, 26th November 2021
Lights switched on at 6pm. See posters for further details of what’s happening on the night.

 Thursday, 2nd June 2022
see publications nearer the time for further information. 

The Humber Bridge Soapbox Derby is being promoted as the ‘Big Build’ for 2022. If you fancy 
having a go at building a Soapbox and taking part please visit 

www.humberbridgesoapboxderby.co.uk for further information.

KGV Playing Field, Hessle  Sunday 21st August 2022
for further information see publications nearer the date
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HESSLE SCARECROW
TRAIL

HESSLE SCARECROW
TRAIL

TUITION
One-to-one for Key Stage 1 and 2 

children, including special needs, in 
the comfort of your own home.

Experiences tutor offering support 
with confidence and curriculum 
learning in Maths, English and 

Reading. Flexible time slots after 
school and during the holidays as 

required.

All stationery provided.

Email:
Di: dcn33@hotmail.co.uk

for further details and hourly rate.

Over the week 15th -23rd May, Hessle was over-run with Scarecrows of all shapes and sizes!  Cllr Jayne 
Langdale organised Hessle’s First Scarecrow Trail  which was a great success. The event was very well 
supported by both entrants, of which there were over 150 and visitors and certainly put smiles on the faces 
of all those involved, which was great, especially after the most difficult year. Cllr Langdale is hoping to 
build on this by organising a Halloween Scarecrow Trail - watch out for the posters. See some of the photos 
from the event later in the magazine. For further information contact Cllr. Jayne Langdale on 
jayneowl77@gmail.com
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2020 was a challenging year for everyone. But the Friends of Tranby Gate are moving ever closer to protecting this 

Hessle gem, for the use and enjoyment of our community. We have developed a close partnership with Hessle Town 

Council, who are working hard to negotiate a transfer of the site from East Riding Yorkshire Council. Our activities 

are being independently recorded in an ever-increasing file with the ERYC planning office, in the hope of removing 

the site from ERYC's 'Local Review' of sites to be developed.  We have an ever growing following of residents and an 

i n c r e a s i n g  n u m b e r  o f  c o m m i t t e d  f r i e n d s .w w w. f a c e b o o k . c o m / h e s s l e f o r w i l d l i fe  a n d  

freindsoftranbygate@gmail.com

Here are some of the community events organised by the Friends of Tranby Gate during lockdown to raise 

awareness of the site and the possible threats it faces. Most importantly our efforts hoped to provide opportunities 

for families to discover the site for exercise and enjoyment during these difficult times.

· After having to cancel our planned Macmillan Coffee morning on site in October, funds were raised insteadvia

an online and printed… 'Cake and Cookie Collection.' Recipes were donated by local Hessle residents and

illustrated by images from Tranby Gate. Residents were encouraged to take their coffee and cakes to enjoy the

site and some lovely family images were posted on our Facebook page.

· Tranby Gate was part of the Hessle Halloween Trail. Displayed on the wall, our pumpkins spelt out 'Save this

Wood' 
th· The Friends of Tranby Gate invitedour families to come and 'Meet Santa in Tranby Gate' on 20  December.

Accompanied by elves from the 'National Elf Service' everyone was kept safe, with the help of Chris Twitty and

Patsie Valence who organised social distancing.Approximately 150 children were spoken to by Santa, and it was

a truly magical event.

· The 'Hidden Creatures of Tranby Gate' was installed in February for primary school children and as well as

facilitating family exercise, was a break for busy parents organising home schooling. Children had to find the

images of 10 hidden animals that who had been spotted on the site at some time during the year.

NEWS FROM FRIENDS OF TRANBY GATE:
Woodland and Wildlife Haven

& The WillsonandChamberlainFoundation

HESSLEWIDE

TRUST

The Hesslewide Trust is a body available to help and support individual persons who may 
require financial assistance to help with matters arising of an urgent or pressing nature.

We can only assist individuals (not groups) in the purchase of specific items. Unfortunately 
we cannot give help in lieu of any service which ought to be provided by either the Local or 
National Authorities.

Our catchment area covers the old parish of Hessle, covering the whole of Hessle and parts 
of Anlaby Park, Anlaby Common and Pickering Park, so if you live in this area you may 
qualify for a grant.

Please get in touch to see if you might be eligible – 

The Clerk to the Trustees, Hesslewide Trust, c/o Mrs G. D. Searby, 384 Boothferry Road, 
Hessle, HU13 0JS – searbygail@yahoo.co.uk, 01482 643270.

Struggling to make ends meet?
Emergency at home? 

Can we help?

HESSLE SHORT MAT BOWLING CLUB

DOG FOULING – PICK IT UP AND BIN IT!

AT HESSLE TOWN HALL

Not thought of bowling before? Why not come and join us at Hessle 
Town Hall and give it a try.  Social bowling is held on a Monday, 
Wednesday and Friday afternoons from 1.30pm-3.30pm We offer 
very convivial company with tea/ coffee and biscuits thrown in!

• All ages are welcome, doesn't matter if you've never played
bowls before

• Come and meet the members, see what the game is all about 
and have a go

• The object is to enjoy yourself

• Tuition and equipment can be arranged

• To protect the mats, smooth flat soled shoes are warn, but 
bring slippers initially.

• You may find yourself with a  new interest and skill

Contact numbers if you like more information:
Norman / Carol – 640385, Mike – 643734

The Town Council are forever receiving complaints from residents concerned about 
the amount of Dog poo which is not picked up by dog owners. It is an offence not to 
pick up and responsibly dispose of your dog's waste – You could be looking at a fine 
of up to £75.00, under the Public Spaces Protection Orders if youdon't!

The Town Council are advising all residents to stay vigilant and report any know 
culprits to the Dog Wardens at East Riding of Yorkshire Council (ERYC) – who I can tell 
you are very proactive!

The Council also receive complaints of dog waste bags being slung into bushes and 
trees – to hang there forever- The Town Council are funding and placing litter bins 
around Hessle, in an effort to put a stop to this activity!

If you have any suggestions for litter bins – please contact the Council and they will 
consider the request. The Town Council also have the Doggy 'Clean it up' stencils 
and yellow paint to borrow – just pop into the office.

DOGS ON LEADS / DOG EXCLUSION

The Town Council have received complaints that some owners are failing to comply with the Public Space 
Protection Orders, allowing their dogs to be off leads in church yards and cemeteries and to enter children's 
play areas – which are dog exclusion zones. 

Areas covered by Public Space Protection Orders are clearly identified with signage and further information 
can be obtained from East Riding of Yorkshire Council, visit www.eastriding,gov.uk or telephone 01482 
393939. Failure to comply with Public Spaces Protection orders may result in a £75.00 fine. 

Are you or someone you know looking for 
a career change? Have you ever 
considered a career in care? At Home 
Instead we truly value all the amazing 
work our CAREGivers do. Their work 
enables people to stay in their own home 
and remain as independent as possible. 
One such person making a huge 
difference is Julie, we asked her what her 
experience of working as a Home Instead CAREGiver has been.

“I had never been a CAREGiver before, but then I saw the advert for Home Instead. From my 
first call with them I was hooked on the company and the way it worked. I like the way I am 
matched to the clients that my abilities are best suited to, and that we are not rushing from 
client to client. I receive great support from the office andall the other CAREGivers. You maybe 
surprised at what you can achieve by working as a CAREGiver but until you give it a try you will 
never know. I know since becoming one I haven't looked back”

Do you want to care like Julie? We offer competitive rates of pay, which includes millage and 
waiting time, free training, other benefits include a good work life balance, competitive 
hourly rate and generous rewards for all your hard work. If you would like to join our team 
please apply through our website https://www.homeinstead.co.uk/beverley-
hull/vacancies/. We look forward to hearing from you.
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illustrated by images from Tranby Gate. Residents were encouraged to take their coffee and cakes to enjoy the

site and some lovely family images were posted on our Facebook page.

· Tranby Gate was part of the Hessle Halloween Trail. Displayed on the wall, our pumpkins spelt out 'Save this

Wood' 
th· The Friends of Tranby Gate invitedour families to come and 'Meet Santa in Tranby Gate' on 20  December.

Accompanied by elves from the 'National Elf Service' everyone was kept safe, with the help of Chris Twitty and

Patsie Valence who organised social distancing.Approximately 150 children were spoken to by Santa, and it was

a truly magical event.

· The 'Hidden Creatures of Tranby Gate' was installed in February for primary school children and as well as

facilitating family exercise, was a break for busy parents organising home schooling. Children had to find the

images of 10 hidden animals that who had been spotted on the site at some time during the year.

NEWS FROM FRIENDS OF TRANBY GATE:
Woodland and Wildlife Haven

& The WillsonandChamberlainFoundation

HESSLEWIDE

TRUST

The Hesslewide Trust is a body available to help and support individual persons who may 
require financial assistance to help with matters arising of an urgent or pressing nature.

We can only assist individuals (not groups) in the purchase of specific items. Unfortunately 
we cannot give help in lieu of any service which ought to be provided by either the Local or 
National Authorities.

Our catchment area covers the old parish of Hessle, covering the whole of Hessle and parts 
of Anlaby Park, Anlaby Common and Pickering Park, so if you live in this area you may 
qualify for a grant.

Please get in touch to see if you might be eligible – 

The Clerk to the Trustees, Hesslewide Trust, c/o Mrs G. D. Searby, 384 Boothferry Road, 
Hessle, HU13 0JS – searbygail@yahoo.co.uk, 01482 643270.

Struggling to make ends meet?
Emergency at home? 

Can we help?

HESSLE SHORT MAT BOWLING CLUB

DOG FOULING – PICK IT UP AND BIN IT!

AT HESSLE TOWN HALL

Not thought of bowling before? Why not come and join us at Hessle 
Town Hall and give it a try.  Social bowling is held on a Monday, 
Wednesday and Friday afternoons from 1.30pm-3.30pm We offer 
very convivial company with tea/ coffee and biscuits thrown in!

• All ages are welcome, doesn't matter if you've never played
bowls before

• Come and meet the members, see what the game is all about 
and have a go

• The object is to enjoy yourself

• Tuition and equipment can be arranged

• To protect the mats, smooth flat soled shoes are warn, but 
bring slippers initially.

• You may find yourself with a  new interest and skill

Contact numbers if you like more information:
Norman / Carol – 640385, Mike – 643734

The Town Council are forever receiving complaints from residents concerned about 
the amount of Dog poo which is not picked up by dog owners. It is an offence not to 
pick up and responsibly dispose of your dog's waste – You could be looking at a fine 
of up to £75.00, under the Public Spaces Protection Orders if youdon't!

The Town Council are advising all residents to stay vigilant and report any know 
culprits to the Dog Wardens at East Riding of Yorkshire Council (ERYC) – who I can tell 
you are very proactive!

The Council also receive complaints of dog waste bags being slung into bushes and 
trees – to hang there forever- The Town Council are funding and placing litter bins 
around Hessle, in an effort to put a stop to this activity!

If you have any suggestions for litter bins – please contact the Council and they will 
consider the request. The Town Council also have the Doggy 'Clean it up' stencils 
and yellow paint to borrow – just pop into the office.

DOGS ON LEADS / DOG EXCLUSION

The Town Council have received complaints that some owners are failing to comply with the Public Space 
Protection Orders, allowing their dogs to be off leads in church yards and cemeteries and to enter children's 
play areas – which are dog exclusion zones. 

Areas covered by Public Space Protection Orders are clearly identified with signage and further information 
can be obtained from East Riding of Yorkshire Council, visit www.eastriding,gov.uk or telephone 01482 
393939. Failure to comply with Public Spaces Protection orders may result in a £75.00 fine. 

Are you or someone you know looking for 
a career change? Have you ever 
considered a career in care? At Home 
Instead we truly value all the amazing 
work our CAREGivers do. Their work 
enables people to stay in their own home 
and remain as independent as possible. 
One such person making a huge 
difference is Julie, we asked her what her 
experience of working as a Home Instead CAREGiver has been.

“I had never been a CAREGiver before, but then I saw the advert for Home Instead. From my 
first call with them I was hooked on the company and the way it worked. I like the way I am 
matched to the clients that my abilities are best suited to, and that we are not rushing from 
client to client. I receive great support from the office andall the other CAREGivers. You maybe 
surprised at what you can achieve by working as a CAREGiver but until you give it a try you will 
never know. I know since becoming one I haven't looked back”

Do you want to care like Julie? We offer competitive rates of pay, which includes millage and 
waiting time, free training, other benefits include a good work life balance, competitive 
hourly rate and generous rewards for all your hard work. If you would like to join our team 
please apply through our website https://www.homeinstead.co.uk/beverley-
hull/vacancies/. We look forward to hearing from you.
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Committee, Chairmen and Vice-Chairmen for the current municipal year

Planning and Traffic: Cllr. Nick Adams and Cllr. Viv Padden

Finance, Personnel & Asset Management/CCTV: Cllr. Phil Davison and Cllr. Graham Fordham

Environment and Open Spaces: Cllr. Margot Sutton and Cllr. Dave Cross

Events and Communications: Cllr. Viv Padden and Cllr. Graham Fordham

Tree Committee: Cllr. Margot Sutton, Cllr. Graham Fordham and Cllr. Austen Potter

Contact:

Mrs. Kim Cooper – Town Clerk

Mrs. Joanna Render – Assistant Town Clerk

Tel/Fax/Answerphone: (01482) 648566 • Email: htc@hessletowncouncil.gov.uk

Caretaker: Mr. George McNeil – Tel/Answerphone: (01482) 648966

The office is open Monday to Friday and if you wish to visit please call between the hours of 10.00 a.m. and 12 noon.

The Council also offers photocopying facilities at 5p per b/w copy and 10p per colour copy, available Tuesdays and Wednesdays only 
between 10.00 a.m. and 12 noon.

If you wish to contact your local Councillor, please call the office,
or email, and your details will be given to a relevant member.

Eastfield Ward

Southfield Ward

Northfield Ward

Westfield Ward

Nick Adams - 645630 nickad@nickad.karoo.co.uk 
Annie Nolan - 635281 / 07834 547102 anniesteel35@gmail.com

John Wilding - 647574 / 07590 015304 johnwildingeastfield@gmail.com

Bob Carroll - 07703 523543 bob.carroll@sonoco-trident.com 
David Nolan  (ERYC Ward Member) - 635281 dnolan@npresearch.com

Austen Potter - 07917 664430 mase@mase.karoo.co.uk
Margot Sutton - 644289 megzak@megzak.karoo.co.uk 

Dave Cross - 643901 / 07540 408029 toadinthehull@hotmail.com
Graham Fordham - 07898 794555 grahamfordham44@gmail.com

Dr. Laurence D. Howe - 627358 / 07722 271457 ldh@innovationgame.com
Jayne Langdale - 627962 / 07972 763775 jayneowl77@gmail.com

John Bovill  (ERYC Ward Member) - 641463 / 07739 353084 johnbovill@hotmail.com
Phil Davison (ERYC Ward Member) - 647315 / 07919 082780 philnliz@philnliz.karoo.co.uk 

Viv Padden - 629136 / 07957 210044 vpadden11@gmail.com
Charlie Walker - 07908 552306 charsue6464@gmail.com

Chairman of the Council and Town Mayor – Councillor John Bovill
Vice-Chairman of the Council and Deputy Town Mayor – Councillor Bob Carroll


